

Mr. Bart Pacekonis Town of South Windsor 1540 Sullivan Avenue South Windsor, CT 06074

Wednesday, July 26, 2023

RE: Pursuant to Section 8-24 of the Connecticut General State Statutes referring the abandoment of Collins Lane

Dear Mr. Pacekonis:

At its Regular Meeting of July 17, 2023, the South Windsor Town Council requested the following:

WHEREAS, any plan for abandonment of Town roads and streets must first be submitted to the South Windsor Planning & Zoning Commission for a report pursuant to Section 8-24 of the Connecticut General Statutes;

BE IT RESOLVED, that the South Windsor Town Council directs the Town Manager to submit a request to the South Windsor Planning and Zoning Commission for a report pursuant to Section 8-24 of the Connecticut General Statutes.

Respectfully submitted & attested,

Amanda N. Poma

Amanda N. Poma

Clerk of the Council

CC: Michael Maniscalco, MPA, Town Manager

Michele Lipe, Director of Planning